
 

Gloria Dei Lutheran Church 

DEI-LY LIGHT 

FEBRUARY 2025 NEWSLETTER 
 
Dear Gloria Dei family,  
 
The Aloha Annual Meeting is Sunday, February 2, 2025, 11:15am (Bankson Hall). All members are invited to join in the 
lunch as we vote on a new council, review last year’s financial situation, and approve a budget for 2025. My thanks to 
our council and especially Treasurer Shelly Higgins for her faithful work. 
 
Also, my thanks to the three people going off council - Lora Schultz (VP), Tim Boyd, and Chelsea Weiss and the new 
people joining our leadership team - Dr. Wendy Ahlering, Richard Carlson, and Amy Don. 
 
At the meeting, I will also report on some of the upcoming plans and ministry ideas for 2025 and beyond. (Including 
the 60th anniversary of our congregation, Friday, September 19 - There will be a party!) 
 
On a serious note, we will also discuss our response to the LA Wildfires. While things are so difficult, we have been 
blessed in order to make a difference in the name of Jesus in our homes, neighborhoods, and world.  
 
Isaiah 43: O Israel: Do not fear, for I have redeemed you; I have called you by name; you are mine… when you walk through 
fire you shall not be burned, and the flame shall not consume you.  
 
Our mission is to share the love of Jesus and that happens by being a good neighbor. We will be good neighbors, not 
just now, but for the long term. We will discuss this at the annual meeting. 
 
Peace, 

 
Pastor David R. Mattson 
 
P.S. A special thank you to Administrative Assistant Carol Weinhardt for such good work through the Christmas 
season and all the communication that needs to be done at the start of the year. Well done! 
 
P.P.S. Does anyone have a sailboat to loan? It would be used on the patio or in the sanctuary (as an object lesson). 
 

1 



 

 
MICHELLE LUM 

 

MINISTER OF ART & MUSIC 

 
“Come to me, all you who are weary and burdened, and I will give you rest” (Matthew 11:28). 
With all the things going on in our world and in our communities, we could use some 
rest. But how do you rest, especially when there is so much to do?  
 
I admit I’m not very good at taking a break. It’s fulfilling to work hard and see your efforts 
pay off. And when you work for a noble cause, it can almost seem immoral to stop for 

even a second. But resting is not about hindering or lengthening the time it takes to finish the work; it’s 
about entrusting it to God. It’s recognizing that we aren’t the ones in control, that God is and He will take 
care of it. What a relief! 
 
Perhaps it’s time to take a couple of hours to yourself, to go on a walk or take a nap. Or maybe it’s time to 
meet up with friends or go somewhere new! How can you find rest so you can keep going? And how can we 
help others find rest too?  
 
February Art and Music News: 
 
Art Gathering - for this month we will meet on Friday, February 7th, 
6:30pm in Bankson Hall. We continue with our Art & Theology series with 
a look at Revelations 21, the gates of pearl and subtractive art. 
 
 
The Preschool Choir sings for the first time this year at the 8:30am service on February 23rd. They are 
singing A Penny in My Pocket by Jana Alayra.  
 
 

Sanctuary Choir - meets at 7:30pm on Thursday evenings. There is still room in our choir if you’d like to join 
for the Spring season!  
 
Handbell Choir - practices at 6:30pm on Thursday evenings. We are busy preparing some new pieces and 
look forward to sharing it with the congregation starting March.  
 
Interested in joining the art ministry, email newsletter or a choir? Email michellelum@mygloriadei.org 
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DEACON DANEEN PYSZ 

 

GLORIA DEI SPIRITUAL CARE 

 

On February 13, the Prime Time Seniors will tour the Nixon Library and their Ancient 
World exhibit. Sign up at the welcome table. Our church will provide  transportation. If 
you have any suggestions for any other recreational activities or community outreach 
programs, please let me know. Did you know that Meals on Wheels will deliver meals for 
anyone who qualifies for this service? Please talk with me and I can give you details or 
call Meals on Wheels (MOW) 949-496-1573. My heartfelt thanks to the congregation for 
their generous Christmas gift to the staff. 

 
NEW MINISTRIES: 
1. C.A.R.E. Comfort Appreciate Remember Empathize: sending birthday greetings and get well cards to 
members. 
 
2. Flower Power: Making bouquets from Sunday’s altar flowers on Monday to give to shut-ins, etc. 
 
3. Laundry Love:  All you need to do is put coins provided in the machines for clean clothes for those who 
can’t afford it. There are two locations - on the third Wednesday of the month, and the first Wednesday of 
each month. See the Welcome Table for more information. 
 
4. Grief Healing: 13 week ministry to share and heal from our grief. It is an open class to attend at any time. 
Thursday, 1-3 p.m. in Knudson Hall. 
 
If the Spirit moves you towards these ministries, please let me know: Deacondaneen@mygloriadei.org or 
949-493-3414 or sign up at the Welcome Table. 
 
EUCHARIST MINISTRY - Thanks to those who are involved in meeting with shut-ins, homebound, 
hospitalized and bringing the Lord’s Supper and/or conversations and prayer. Thanks to Deacon Daneen 
Pysz for leading this ministry. If interested in helping in this area, please call the office at 949-493-3414. 
 
 
 

THE BIG NEWS 

●​ ALOHA ANNUAL MEETING - On Sunday, February 2 at 11:15am in Bankson Hall we will host a 
Ministry Celebration/Annual Meeting. All members are welcome for a wonderful luncheon (donation) 
and election of our new Church Council, approval of the annual budget, and a celebration of 
ministries. Sign-up at the Welcome Table, so we can plan the meal accordingly. 

●​ HEALTH JOB FAIR LUNCH & LEARN (L&L) - Join us on March 2 at 11:30am in Bankson Hall for 
information presented by Celebrating Life Community Health Center (CLCHC). Services included 
family practice & pediatrics, dental, and behavioral health. Many professionals will be available to 
answer your questions. Donation for lunch. Look for the sign up coming in February.  
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SUSIE BOLAND, CONGREGATIONAL LIFE DIRECTOR 

 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRY 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL - Sunday School is offered at 
the 8:30am and 10am services for the children 
between the ages of 4 thru 5th grade. Kids leave 
the Sanctuary after the Children’s Message and 
return at Holy Communion. Thank you so much 
to the teachers and for your time and attention 
to the kids of Gloria Dei!  

 

NURSERY - Available for babies to preschool age during both 
morning worship services. The nursery is located in the preschool 
classroom directly across from the elevator. Please pick up a pager 
when signing in with your child. The nursery is open during summer. 
 

FIRST COMMUNION - March 12, 19 & 26, Wednesdays, 5:15pm parent & child (age 10 or younger), meet 
with Pastor David in the Sanctuary for three weeks to prepare for First Communion, which will take place on 
Palm Sunday, April 13.  
 

VBS - June 16 - 20 at 9am - 12pm. Details coming soon in the newsletter & at the Welcome Table.  
 

FELLOWSHIP/FRIENDSHIP(Congregation-wide Social and Friendship Events) 

If you have questions or ideas for fellowship events, contact Susie Boland at fellowship@mygloriadei.org.  
 
WOMEN’S BOARD - This group meets on the second Saturday of the month at 9am in the conference room. 
The next board meeting is February 8.  

●​ Women’s Upcoming Events:  

○​ Spring 1 Day Retreat (March 22, 2025) 
○​ Women’s Fall Retreat (October 3-5, 2025) 

PRIMETIMERS (Seniors) - This is a group of seniors who meet for such things as fellowship, learning, service, 
and more. All seniors are welcome!  

●​ February 13 - a docent tour of the Nixon Library and their Ancient World exhibit. Watch for the sign 
up at the Welcome Table. Questions, contact (deacondaneen@mygloriadei.org.)  

MGD - Men of Gloria Dei - Spring Training Retreat to Tempe, Arizona. All men and sons are invited to join 
in the fun and fellowship, March 7-9, 2025. $290. The men caravan over early on Friday and return Sunday 
afternoon. Two Spring Training games. See the sign-up for details. This is a first come, first served event. 
 

OTHER FELLOWSHIP EVENTS: MARK YOUR CALENDARS - ​  

●​ Ash Wednesday Soup Supper (March 5, 2025) 
●​ Good Shepherd Sunday and petting zoo (May 11, 2025) 
●​ Church Campout (June 6-8) 
●​ 60th Anniversary of Gloria Dei on Friday, September 19, 2025 
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PAIGE GULCK, YOUTH DIRECTOR 

 

YOUTH & YOUNG ADULT NEWS  

CONFIRMATION CLASSES: February 2 and 16, 11:15am - 12:15pm. Classes for 
confirmation kids are in Bankson Hall. Please reach out to Pastor David or Youth 
Director Paige if your child would like to join the classes.  
 
SENIOR HIGH SERVERS: Saturday, February 1, 
6pm - Come make Valentine cards for our 

shut-ins. We “arts and crafts” our best creations for a fun-filled night 
with some dinner on the side. Friends are welcome. 
 
SENIOR HIGH @ SERRA’s PANTRY: Saturday, March 15, 9:00am - 
Spend the morning helping those less fortunate at Serra’s Pantry. 
Community service hours are available for those students in need. 
 
UPCOMING SENIOR HIGH EVENTS: 
APRIL 13, 9am Palm Sunday Pancakes @ Gloria Dei 
 

 
 
 
 
SHELLI PARAJECKAS, PRESCHOOL DIRECTOR 

PRESCHOOL  

Gloria Dei is a place where children play and pray!  
 
It’s registration time for preschool. Gloria Dei members receive 
discount tuition. If you are interested in enrolling your child or 
grandchild for our 2025-2026 school year, please contact the 
preschool director at preschool@mygloriadei.org or 949-493-3414. 
School will start August 18th.  

 
Our students are busy little people exploring animals in winter, the teachers created a 
pretend ice skating area, and even did a little ice fishing. These little minds are busy soaking 
up new knowledge every day. Our students will also enjoy creating Valentines for their 
classmates and celebrate a holiday filled with love for friendships. Lastly, our students will 
be singing in church on February 23rd; this is always sweet to hear.  
 
“Kindness is a gift everyone can afford,” so let’s spread some wherever we go this month. 
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GROWING TOGETHER! 
(All things related to learning, Bible study, small groups, G.I.F.T. groups, education, Table Talk, etc.) 
 

THE PSALMS AND HEBREW - Pastor David will lead a Bible study on the Psalms, while teaching some simple 
Hebrew. You can do it. It began January 9 at 6:30pm in Bankson Hall and will go through February 13. 
 

HEART LIFTERS WOMEN’S STUDY - For all interested ladies, evening Bible Study offered on the 2nd & 4th 
Tuesday monthly at 6:30pm, social time & 7pm - 8pm, study time. They are studying The Women of the Bible 
by Shannon Bream. They will meet on February 11 & 25 at Donna Combe’s home. Meetings typically alternate 
monthly, between the home of Donna Combe in San Clemente and Ann St. Martin in Laguna Niguel. For 
more information, contact the church office 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org. 
 

WOMEN’S WEDNESDAY BIBLE STUDY - Every Wednesday, 10am - Gloria Dei women (and friends) meet in 
Knudson Hall. Study led by Pastor David or another staff person. All women are invited to join in!  
 

WOMEN'S BOOK GROUP - RIOT (Reading Is Our Thing) meets the third Monday of each month at 2pm. The 
group meets in Knudson Hall & next meeting is February 17. They are reading The Nature of Fragile Things by 
Susan Meissner. If interested in the book club, contact Diane Kelly or contact the office at 949-493-3414. 
 

NEW G.I.F.T. (GROWING IN FAITH TOGETHER) BIBLE STUDY - This group is led by Deacon Daneen & 
Dennis Pysz & is held on the first & third Tuesday each month at 10am in Knudson Hall. The next meetings 
are Tuesday, February 4 & 18. We will study the Gospel of John with the supplement study guide,  "John: 
Jesus-the-Word, The Messiah, The Son of God", by John MacArthur. Women and men are welcome. 
 
MEN’S BREAKFAST BIBLE STUDY - Saturday, February 8 at 8:30am. Pastor David and others lead this study, 
held on the 2nd Saturday each month, during the academic year. Men volunteer to bring food (Let Pastor  
David know if you would like to help out.) All men are welcome. 
 

MEN’S BOOK GROUP - Meets the last Tuesday of the month, 7pm at members' homes. Their next meeting is on 
February 25 at 6pm & the book for February is Mountain Man by Fisher. For information, contact the office. 
 
G.I.F.T. (GROWING IN FAITH TOGETHER) BIBLE STUDY - Led by David & Susan Warneke, typically on the 
first Monday each month, at 6:30pm in the conference room. We will meet on February 3. We are studying 
Life Lessons from 1 & 2 Timothy & Titus by Max Lucado. To join, contact the church office 949-493-3414 or 
gloriadei@mygloriadei.org, so we can add you to the group.  
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS!    
 
 

​    
​ ​  

 
​ ​ ​ ​  

 
 
 

​ ​ ​           
Kelsey Engel 

​​  
​      Jessica, Jordan & Luke Cicciarelli​ ​        
 
​           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Barb Markey & Doug Greeene 
 
​ ​ ​        ​ ​        
 
 
​       Kathy Evans (Jack not pictured) 
    ​ ​                 
                

 
 
 
 
 
 

​
​
​ ​                 John & Cindy Valentin 

​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​  
 
                      

           Frank & Vicki McCarthy​ ​ ​      ​ ​  ​ ​ ​ ​  
 

      ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Not pictured: Jim, Shelly, Colin, Conor & Gavin O’Byrne  
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DEI-LY SERVICE 
(All things related to service, ministry, helping others, compassion, caring, loving, serving “the least of these”, etc.) 

 
PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY - This ministry invites people of all ages to join. They meet the first Saturday of the 
month at 9am in Knudson Hall. They meet again on February 1. They are in 
need of experienced knitters to help with this wonderful ministry. If you 
know of someone in need of a shawl or would like more information, call 
Peggy Johnson.  
 
SERRA’S PANTRY - A volunteer opportunity in San Juan Capistrano 
provides food to those in need. Interested Gloria Dei members serve at 
Serra’s Pantry every third Saturday of the month at 8:30am, year round. 
February 15 is the next volunteer opportunity. Please join us to help with 
this important outreach.  
 
THE QUILTING GROUP continues preparing all the quilts from home. The 
quilts made by this group are provided to our newly baptized infants & 
children. If interested in helping, please call the office or Donna Combe.  
 
SOUTH COAST LITERACY COUNCIL - All-volunteer, nonprofit 
organization whose mission is to assist adults in south Orange County to 
acquire English language skills. Knudson Hall on Mondays, 10am - 12pm. 
Interested in volunteering, contact gloriadei@mygloriadei or 
949-493-3414. For information, email Sharon Miller at 
esldanapoint@mygloriadei.org. 
 
LOS ANGELITOS ORPHANAGE MINISTRY  -   
We are getting ready for our March 15, 2025, trip to the Los Angelitos Orphanage in Tijuana. We have 
opportunities for everyone. Help us organize and/or join us for our visit to the Orphanage. The day you 
spend with the children could be life changing. You will never forget the joy in the children’s faces when they 
see you. It is an incredible opportunity to help those in need by delivering necessary items to the kids, while 
also playing, eating, and just having fun. Tell a friend & invite them to join you.   
 
Our 2025 dates at the Orphanage are: 

●​ March 15, 2025 
●​ June 28, 2025 
●​ September 27, 2025 
●​ December 6, 2025 

 

If you are unable to join us on our next trip, you can help in 
other ways. We always need new items of food, clothing, 
cleaning products, crafts and games,  sporting equipment and 
money. We will have a sign-up sheet at church starting on 
January 20 and continuing each Sunday for our March trip.  
Contact the church office for details. 
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DEI-LY DETAILS 
ATTENDANCE (In-Person/Livestream) 
01/5: 354 ​     01/12: 309            01/19: 367​  01/26: TBD​  
 

“SIMPLY GIVING” - Gloria Dei offers electronic giving on our website (mygloriadei.org), which allows you to 
make donations on a scheduled, automatic basis. You can also make “one-time” special donations 
electronically.  Choose to donate from your checking account or by using your credit card, etc.  Applications 
are available at the Welcome Table or contact the church office at 949-493-3414 or 
gloriadei@mygloriadei.org. 
 
ELECTRONIC GIVING THROUGH VENMO - Download the app on your phone and make your donation to 
@GloriaDei-DanaPoint (with a picture of our stained glass window overlooking the altar). Add where you 
want it applied in the Venmo required “memo” section. 
 
ELECTRONIC GIVING THROUGH ZELLE - gloriadei@mygloriadei.org. We have added ZELLE as another 
secure giving option at Gloria Dei. 
 
TEXT YOUR OFFERING - It is simple and safe (“text to give”, through Vanco) - text $ amount you want to give 
to 949-356-5326. You will receive instructions on how to complete registration via a return text. 
 
SANDSTONE BENCHES have now been etched with the names (and scripture) of people who gave gifts of 
over $10,000. Thanks to these eleven families. If you would like to be a part of this fund (which goes to 
reducing our mortgage), please contact Pastor David about details.  
 
GLORIA DEI ENDOWMENT FUND - More people are requesting information about the Endowment Fund. 
Call the office and speak with Pastor David for details or visit our website: www.mygloriadei.org/donate. 
There, you will find the brochure. “What legacy will you leave?” Have you considered putting Gloria Dei in your 
will? If you would like to leave a lasting gift to your church, please consider doing so. 
 
THE COLUMBARIUM - The Columbarium is located in the upper canyon area in the Memorial Garden. 
Please stop by to see it at your convenience. Several of our members are now interred in the Columbarium 
and the ceremonies were beautiful family gatherings. Each niche holds two urns. Currently, 57 niches and 4 
memorial plaques have been purchased. To reserve a niche for yourself or a loved one, please contact the 
church office, 949-493-3414. For more information, please see our website: mygloriadei.org/columbarium. 
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THANKS 

 
Dear Gloria Dei, 
The children of Los Angelitos appreciate your kindness, love, and financial support this year! You’ve helped 
make their lives in Tijuana so much better with a loving casa, a family, good nutrition, an education, school 
supplies, medical care, and even fun summer activities. This is all because of you! Thank you for giving them 
all a better chance for a happy, productive life ahead.  
With many thanks and blessings, 
Socorro, Jeff and Francesca 
 
 
Gloria Dei, 

It is a sad (and cooler) Christmas this year without you. But I have a few big changes this year, and am 
finding a new joy in the adventures. I graduated from Luther Seminary in May and officially started 
interviewing for first calls in the summer.  

One church stuck out for their community and youth and it turned into a good fit for me as Associate 
Pastor. I studied at All Saints in Norwood Young America in September and then I bought my new house to 
be closer to the church. Darla and I are settling in and playing in our few inches of snow for a white 
Christmas. I will get to spend good time with my family.  

I have been keeping up with you all through social media and still reading the Dei-ly Updates. Wishing 
you joy and peace this Christmas season! And hoping to visit soon.  
Much love, 
Dana & Darla 

 
 
Dear Gloria Dei family, 
Thank you so much for the church and preschool staff gifts at Christmas! The gifts are truly appreciated! We 
hope you had a wonderful Christmas Season and a happy and healthy 2025. 
Yours in Christ, 
The Staff 
 
 
Thank you to all Gloria Dei members & friends who donated 
items for the Youth group to prepare personal care kits for 
fire victims & others in need due to disaster. We appreciate 
your generosity. If you didn’t get a chance to donate items, 
please consider donating financially directly to: 

●​ The ELCA website: 
https://give.elca.org/page/77859/donate/1 

●​ To give by phone, call 800-638-3522.  
●​ Checks or money orders can be mailed to: 

○​ Lutheran Disaster Response​
P.O. Box 1809​
Merrifield, VA 22116-8009 
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DEI-LY PRAYERS OF THE CHURCH 
“Let us pray for the whole people of God in Christ Jesus and for all people according to their needs…” 
 
HEALING - Blaine Johnson, Mary Lou Walters, Jean Meinholtz, Gwen Layritz, Christina Simpson, Jerry and 
Sharon Grady, Sue Swenson, Frances McFarland, Travis Combe, John Knudson, Erika Mills, Mark Lopez & 
Debbie Billingsley. 
 
PRAYERS OF COMFORT for Donna Burns and her family as they mourn the passing of her husband, John 
Burns. We also pray for the family of Barbara Mesa as they mourn her passing.  
 
PEACE AND SAFETY for all our service men and women serving around the world. We pray for peace and 
justice in the Middle East and Ukraine. We also pray for courage, patience, safety & peace for those affected 
by the California wildfires. 
 
FOR OUR MISSIONARY - Please keep Dorcas in your prayers for strength and peace. 
 
PRAYER CHAIN REQUEST - To place a loved one on the Prayer Chain, call the church office at 949-493-3414. 
 
DAILY DEVOTIONAL - “Christ in our Home” (January - March 2025), is available for pick up at the Welcome 
Table on Sunday or at the church office. We also have copies in large print. Please call or email the church 
office 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org if you would like to receive it another way. 
 

DEI-LY DUTIES      

FEBRUARY 2025 VOLUNTEERS  
Time & Talent assignments for February - July 2025 were distributed on January 9,  
based on the form you filled out in Fall 2024. They were distributed via email for 
most & traditional mail for those without email access. If you have questions, call 
Carol Weinhardt at the office: 949-493-3414.  
 
For other time & talent opportunities that don’t happen weekly, we will reach out 
to you as needed. In addition, please watch for happenings in the bulletin or 
opportunities listed at the Welcome Table. 
 

 

GLORIA DEI LUTHERAN CHURCH AND PRESCHOOL CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

33501 Stonehill Drive, Dana Point, CA 92629 
Church Office: (949) 493-3414;  Fax: (949) 493-6479;   
Preschool: (949) 493-3414 x209 
Website: mygloriadei.org;  
Email: gloriadei@mygloriadei.org 
Facebook Page: Facebook.com/GloriaDeiDanaPoint 

Pastor David R. Mattson pastordavid@mygloriadei.org  
Minister of Art and Music Michelle Lum 
michellelum@mygloriadei.org 
Preschool Director Shelli Parajeckas preschool@mygloriadei.org  
Administrative Assistant Carol Weinhardt  
gloriadei@mygloriadei.org  
Youth Director Paige Gulck youth@mygloriadei.org  
Congregational Life Director Susie Boland 
fellowship@mygloriadei.org 
Deacon Daneen Pysz deacondaneen@mygloriadei.org 
Pianist/Organist Micaela Lum pianist@mygloriadei.org 
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FEBRUARY 2025 
 

(See Calendar on Website:  http://www.mygloriadei.org/calendar-2/ ) 
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